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 Furniture ordered for new classroom and furniture on existing classes 

would be upgraded. 

 Quotes to be sought from accountants to certify school accounts annually. 

 Miss Flynn has been awarded a C.I.D. 

 Mrs. O’ Brien has been awarded a career break for school year 

2016/  2017 

 16 iPads bought for class use.  

 As a consequence of an I N T O directive, the staff would not be 

engaging with any new area under School Self Evaluation. 

 Building work on extension continues and should be completed in 10 

weeks. 

 12 volunteers had taken part in car parking fundraiser at Tullamore Show. 

€1000 raised for school funds. 

 Possibility of trying to form a parents association discussed. AGM of 

parents for their consideration. 

 Child Protection/ Anti Bullying: Principal’s Report to Board minuted. 


